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PSO Council is a meeting for sharing information and learning about our schools and our district. We encourage you to engage in responsible conversation and healthy discussion on issues to promote better education for children. Personal agendas are not welcome at Council. We will gladly direct you to the appropriate resource to help you after the meeting. Please respect each person’s time on the agenda.

	Welcome
	· Call to order and Pledge of Allegiance

· Welcome back. . . hope everyone enjoyed their “extended” Winter Break!  Please help yourself to some refreshments in the back. Thanks to Amy and Julie for providing refreshments.

· Don’t forget that next month instead of a PSO Council meeting, there will be the PSO Council Open House hosted by the BBH Administrators. Kay Cook and the BBH Food Services provide a wonderful brunch for all. It would be very nice to see a full room of parent volunteers attend this open house. Presidents and Council Delegates please plan on attending and feel free to invite anyone to join you that morning. 

	OFFICERS
	

	1st Vice President  Amy Macy
	Council Delegates need to meet as a Nominating Committee for the PSO Council.

	2nd Vice President
Laura Jonozzo
	Yuletide Hunger Drive went well.

	Recording Secretary 

Julie Lyden
	Please sign in.  All reports can be emailed to slyden@hotmail.com.   Thank you to those of you that have sent me your notes for today’s meeting.  If you have not yet done so, please send me those today.  

	Corresponding Secretary

Lila Tamulewicz
	Please forward Lila any news or announcements that you would like to promote in the Council Weekly Update.
Also, Lila is seeking help in assembling the calendar information for next year:
Wanted:  Seeking a self- motivated, organized person to help me assemble and proof the 2014-2015 PSO Calendar.  Some knowledge of Google Calendar and Google Docs is helpful.  Responsibilities include but are not limited to receiving calendar information and inputting into a Google Calendar, proofing information, proofing final calendar from our Graphic Artist after assembled.  Distribution of calendars to schools and local businesses.  We start the process this March and it goes through the summer.  Requires at the most about 5 hours a week of work from May-Aug.  Good way to get communication experience and can be done from home!  No meetings necessary.  Any questions, please ask Lila!  Thanks.



	Treasurer

Lottie Kraguljac
	Brecksville-Broadview Heights Council of PSO’s

Treasurer’s Report

January 9, 2014

Balance as of November 7, 2013                      $1476.28

Deposits                                                            

*Council Dues from all units 

           $5118.96

Disbursements                                                   

*Zion, Synek & Assoc.                                       ($2400.00)

Accounting Services

*Constant Contact 


           ($160.00)

Balance as of January 9, 2013                          $4035.24

We are going to follow up with the accountant to see why this expense was more than last year (last year was $1800)

	President

Cindy Ring
	· A big thanks to Lila Tamulewicz for lending a hand to CAPA’s BBHSCD community event “Polar Bear Snow Tubing at BMBW” on Thursday, January 2, 2013. CAPA was seeking our assistance to help them with the payment process for this event by using one of our PayPal accounts (because they do not have one). Lila generously offered her services to process the payments. The Middle School offered up their PayPal account for this event. Normally, we don’t assist CAPA with their programs; however, by helping out CAPA the PSO showed its willingness to help out another district organization in need of support. Goodwill among all.

· Market Day had 62 orders for December $635.27 which is 15% profit. January orders are due January 16th.
· We are in the process now of forming our Nominating Committees for next year. It is so important that we continue to be active in the PSO. PSO sponsored events are important to the students because they continue to be a positive influence in students educational experiences. If you could lend a hand in chairing a committee or serving on a committee, please notify your PSO President.

· With a new year ahead, we will begin the process of revisiting our Standard Rules for the Organization. If you would like to see a list of the Standard Rules for your individual PSO Unit, please contact your PSO President. Also, if you have any comments, suggestions or questions regarding these Standard Rules, again, contact your PSO Unit President.

· Please continue to view the websites for the District, all individual schools, and PSO units for up-to-date information regarding school events and so forth.

	
	

	Superintendent Scot Prebles
	Scot welcomed everyone back to our second half of the year.  
The benchmarking of the STAR testing has come out for the elementaries.  Every single teacher is at or above the level of expected growth for their classroom.  This is significant. The observations of the teachers is tied in to this as well.  Professional development communities will be used to help analyze these results and future strategies also.   Response to intervention is also being examined.  

This is a very intense time of the year in the classrooms.  You will receive a mid-year benchmark for where your child is performing.  Scot encourages parent involvement with this, especially using progress book and communicating with the child’s teacher and/or principal.  

Thanks for another banner year for Yuletide Hunger.

Jan. 17 there is a Records Day in the District.  On this day there will be a soft opening in the new CITE (Center for Innovation in Technology and Education) center --- This is housed in the preschool unit at the back of the Middle School – this will be the Center for Professional Development for our staff.  This is our hub of 21-st century truly interactive and interdisciplinary connections in our district.  Scot would also like to use this center for high school kids to help seniors with technology use – this is a great opportunity to connect the generations.
The March 6 PSO Council meeting will be held at the CITE center.
An extensive question and answer and discussion period was held with Superintendent Prebles at the end of the meeting regarding issues in the district in the present as well as the future.

	Board of Education

Mike Ziegler
	Not present

	Director of Human Resources

Rich Evans
	Ohio changing rules means continually changing policies.  We see this with areas such as the teacher evaluation system and common core.  Also, 3rd grade reading guarantee means teachers have to have certain credentials – this is being looked at also.  Staffing and scheduling are being looked at for next year.

	Treasurer/CFO Rick Berdine
	Not present

	Director of Business Services Larry Tomec
	Not present

	Director of Curriculum and Instruction

Dr. Carla Calevich
	Carla showed a slide of “Skills & Attributes of Today’s Learner” – things we try to develop in our kids.  So many of the things we have been doing such as Yuletide Hunger, concerts, extracurricular activities have to do with some of these skills over and above the skills we would expect to get in school.
These skills include:  critical thinking and problem solving; effective oral and written communication; collaboration across networks, agility and adaptability; grit; resilience; empathy and global stewardship; vision; self-regulation; hope and optimism; curiosity and imagination; initiative and entrepreneurialism.   All of these skills are critical for a 21st century learner!  

	Coordinator of Community Relations

Cathy Harbinak
	Not present

	Director of Pupil Services 

Gina Symsek
	Not present

	CAPA Coordinator Kelly Lazar
	Not present

	PRINCIPALS AND PSO UNIT PRESIDENTS
	

	High School

Joe Mueller Principal

	No report

	Laura Jonozzo
HS PSO
	No report

	Middle School 
Pat Farrell
Principal
	Updated Midterm Exam Schedule

Due to the two calamity days this week we are going to push back the world language mid-term exams to next week. The new schedule will be as follows:

 

· Chinese / Spanish / German midterms will be Monday and Tuesday of next week ( 1-13 and 1-14) during normal class periods.

· Honors Physical Science will be Wednesday, January 15th during 1st and 2nd period. 

· Algebra and Geometry will be Thursday, January 16th during 1st and 2nd period.

 

Washington, D.C. Update

Partners have been chosen and students are beginning to work on portions of their scrapbook in class.  A quick reminder that the second payment of $208 is due on Wednesday, January 15th.

Athletics

We will have the winter pep rally on Friday, January 31st.  All of our winter athletes will be recognized and there will be a school RED and GOLD dress down day!

	Nuvia Martin, Jennifer Schneider
MS PSO
	· We had an enjoyable Holiday Brunch in December.

· Auditions for the Spring Play took place December 9 and 10. The cast was chosen and practices started this week. 

· Our PSO meeting will resume next month (February).

· The NATR fundraiser was enjoyed by all in attendance.  Thanks to all who contributed one way or another.

	Joint Elementary Report

Beverly Chambers
	· Music in Motion and Commotion visited the elementary buildings just before Winter Break and put on a super performance.  The program is always a favorite of both staff and students.

· K-5 students are completing the Winter benchmarking in Reading and Math using STAR Enterprise.  The data continues to assist in tracking student progress and planning intervention and enrichment for students in the classroom.

· The second quarter will end on Thursday, January 16.  Records Day for staff is scheduled for Friday, January 17…there is no school for students that day.  Report cards will be sent home on Friday, January24

	Central School 
Chris Hartland
Principal
	5th graders are attending outdoor ed at the Cuyahoga Valley National Park January 28-31, Feb 4-7 and Feb 11-14.  A parent information meeting was held this week at the MS with a rep from the park in attendance. Instructors are doing pre-site visits with our students at Central on Jan 14 and 21 to prep the kids for the trip.  This program has historically been a 6th grade trip, but changes in the state standards and curriculum has necessitated a move to grade 5.  The program provides fun, hands on activities that enhance our curriculum and helps to develop an appreciation for the outdoors.

	Beth Champion
Central PSO
	We held our annual Holiday brunch at Peppermill back on Dec 6.  We had about 20 parents come and we all had a great time!  Thanks to Amy Macy for organizing.

We surpassed our goal for the Yuletide Hunger program.  As a reward, Mr. Hartland allowed students from each class throw pies at him!  Thanks to Chris for adding a little extra fun to the food drive!

Dads and Kids Movie Night this Friday night at the middle school.  This event is held with the other elementary schools.  We will be showing Monsters University.

Jan 16 is Central School's Kalahari night.  We earn $10 per room booked, as of a few days ago, we were at 43 rooms booked.

Central's 1st book club meeting for the year is January 27 after school.  There are currently 65 students signed up.  They are reading The One and Only Ivan.

	Chippewa

Beverly Chambers
Principal
	· Chippewa staff and families worked hard to, once again, decorate stockings for the Leprechaun Foundation.  Mrs. Elaine Gladysz coordinated this year’s efforts.  Check out the Chippewa web site for a picture of the completed stockings!

· Chippewa has invited Susan Fee to make a presentation at Chippewa School on the evening of January 22.  Mrs. Fee’s presentation is titled, “Recognizing and Responding to Conflict”.  Mrs. Fee has worked with the district over the course of the past few years on the topic of bullying.  She is a valuable community resource.  All K-3 parents have been invited to attend.

· Third grade students made holiday door knob hangings for the residents of Chippewa Place.  A copy of the third grade holiday program (“Arf!  On the Housetop”) was also sent over for the residents to enjoy for one of their movie nights!

	Chippewa PSO

Heather Piasecki
	The December gathering was to help sort Yuletide hunger items
Getting ready to start basket raffle for February.

Gifts and goals is being looked at right now also.

	Highland Drive

Eva O’Mara
Principal
	No report.

	Amy Macy,
Kelly Beiswenger

Highland PSO
	Our annual catalog sale concluded in December.  We had a profit of approximately $4500.

Our PSO Holiday Gathering was held at Creekside.

There were approximately 15 members in attendance.

Our annual Elf Shop was held on December 7th and coincided with our Scholastic Book Fair.  Both venues were well attended by Highland Drive families.

We are currently working closely with Mrs. O’Mara, Mr. Wasil, and the staff at Highland Drive to evaluate and determine how our money will best be spent for Gifts and Goals.  We hope to finalize these decisions by the end of January to ensure that our students are able to maximize the use of items purchased during the second half of our school year.

	Hilton

David Martin

Principal


	· "Around-the-World" Holiday celebrations where pre-school and first grade students visited (virtually) each continent 

· Box Top winners got to decorate cookies with Mr. Martin 

· A third grade student was "Principal for a Day" on Dec. 20.  This was a prize won at Hilton's annual fundraiser

· Along with our annual sing-along, the staff and Mr. Martin put on the "12 Days of Fitness" in which each day was a different physical activity.  Kids loved it and we got a great workout! 

· Ms. Mauceri conducted the 2nd Annual Jingle Bell Jog at Hilton on Dec. 20.  Students purchased 25 cent jingle bells and jogged for either a quarter or half mile outside.  She raised over $750 for our playground

· Ms. Mauceri and Mrs. Travers organized a Read-a-Thon over break for all students.  All money from pledges will also go to our new playground.

	Dacia Pitzer
Hilton PSO
	No report

	COMMITTEES AND REPRESENTATIVES
	

	Megan Sarfi – Schools Foundation


	No report

	Ingrid Sprague

Students in the 
Arts


	Students in the Arts will be Saturday May 10, late afternoon at the High School.  Writing, visual and music will be represented.   Many professionals in the field will be judges.  

	Orchestra Boosters-

Julie Ziegler Olsen
	No report

	Kathy Derbin – Market Day
	No report

	Band Boosters

Lori Losi
	No report

	Beth O’Donnell-Athletic Boosters

	No report

	Maria Hearns - QUEST


	QUEST is an informational and networking group for parents of children with special needs in the district.  We hope to have a parent support meeting in the fall.


- If any families have any questions, please contact Maria Hearns at #440-717-1681 or by email at jtmfh@yahoo.com




Dates to Remember

Jan 17

No school (in-service/records day)

Jan 20

No School (MLK day)

Jan 21

Market Day Pickup

Jan 24

Report Cards Distributed

Jan 30

PSO President’s Mtg

Feb 6

PSO Council Open House
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PSO Council President, Cindy Ring, called the meeting to order at 9:35am and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

















